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Nancy Ballantyne  249-1346 

Rebecca Chatham 417-4919 
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COLUMBINE MEETING MINUTES 

December 7, 2024 

The Columbine Quilters met December 7, 2024 at the Welcome Home Alliance building.  Fourteen members 

attended, and no guests. 

There were no announcements, and one date correction to the November minutes, then they were approved 

as posted in the newsletter. 

Columbine 

Quilters 
January 2025 

 

Happy New Year! 
Out with the old and in with new. 

It has been a great privilege to serve the last two years as 
Columbine's president.  We have a great time coming together and 
sharing our quilts and other projects.  Show and Tell is always a 
great time. 
I know 2025 will be a great year with Shelly being our president. 
Just want to remind you that our dues of $20.00 are due at the 
January meeting.  If you are not able to attend the meeting the dues 
can be mailed to: Columbine Quilters  68295 LaSalle Rd.  Montrose, 
CO  81401. 
Our meeting is on January 4, 2025 will be at the Welcome Home 
Alliance Warrior Resource building.  See you there. 
Cheryl 
 



There was no report on The Black Canyon Quilt Show committee. 

No changes to the By-laws. 

The Community service donations were 10 quilts to the Angel tree ministry, 7 burden bears to the Dolphins 

House, 1 quilt to the Crisis Center, 24 pillow cases to the Heads at ease.   There were 220 pairs of socks 

donated to Sharing Ministries for their Christmas program. 

Tammy is our new Hospitality Chairperson and sent a new refreshment signup sheet around for 2025. 

Paula mentioned that her email that appears in the Daily Press is incorrect. 

Deborah stated that the January program will be Carolyn Ray presenting a demonstration on how to make a 

“Boo-boo Bunny”.  Each person needs to bring a new wash cloth and 18” of ribbon. 

Sunshine Report: Kay sent out 1 get well card and 1 sympathy card. 

There was no Old Business 

The 2025 slate of officers were presented to the membership; motion was made by Tammy, & seconded by 

Evelyn to accept the slate.  It was voted on, and the new officers are: President-Shelly, Vice President-Nancy, 

Secretary-Rebecca, & Treasurer-Cheryl. 

We had show and tell with members displaying their finished projects and Paula, Debra, and Cheryl showing 

their UFO’s. 

The meeting adjourned for our potluck luncheon. 

The next meeting will be January 4, 2025 at the Welcome Home Alliance building, 4 Plaza Way.  

 

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
 
Upcoming Programs 
 

January:  Carolyn Ray “Boo-boo Bunny”  Each person who wants to make one should bring a new wash 

cloth.  It should be one without a fancy edge. Can be  found some at Target.  If they want to put a bow on it 

they should bring about 18” of narrow ribbon.  I will bring twine to tie them.   

February: Kim Lindel 
Refreshments:  Linda and Shelly 
Setup and clean up - everyone 

%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

                      

  
 



 

The 2025 raffle quilt has been quilted. It’s a stunner!  A photograph of the quilt will soon be on the BCQS website.  

www.blackcanyonquiltshow.com 

The 2026 raffle quilt pattern has been selected, fabric has been purchased, and a schedule is being drafted for the 

piecing and appliqué.  

Signups are underway for the classes and lecture offered by Jean Impey for the 2025 show.  You can sign up on the BCQS 

website. 

A tentative contract with Charisma Horton for the 2026 show has been signed pending confirmation of the show dates. 

2026 BCQS EDUCATION Instructor  will be: Charisma Horton  https://charismascorner.com/  Please share 
freely to choose  a pattern from Charisma,  charismah@msn.com techniques  with machine or hand projects. 
Charisma Horton is very versatile.  Please share with All Board members and Quilt Guilds . Thank you  Judith 
Kennedy  970-728-5578  
 

BCQS now has 211 followers on Instagram. Our outreach beyond Montrose continues to grow. If you have a quilt, ribbon 

winner or not, from any previous show that you would like to share, send a photo to Deanna Chronister. 

Following numerous discussions, the Board has decided that the Boutique proceeds will be divided between BCQS and 

the chosen charity. The current distribution will be 40% of sales to BCQS and the remainder to the charity. This amount 

can be revisited in subsequent years. The show is a tremendous effort, created by and set up entirely by volunteers. 

There are numerous areas that require financial support beyond the income derived from entry fees. Keeping a portion 

of the proceeds will enable the show to pay its bills and continue presenting the excellent show BCQS has been through 

the years.  

A By-Laws review committee has been formed and will begin meeting in January.  If you have suggestions for changes to 

the BCQS by-laws, please communicate those to Ami Krenzel, Carolyn Ray, Pam Grow, or Cyndi Holman.    
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Columbine Quilt Group 

December 2024 
 

We met in the other side of the building around the conference table, so we looked like an 
official meeting of the quilters! 

Black Canyon 2025 Quilt Show News 
December 2024 



 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 



    
Thank you to Evelyn for stepping in as Secretary! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Pillowcases!  for ‘Heads at Ease’! 
Thank you to Bettie – super busy with a huge pile! 

And Thank you to Paula for supporting the cause!  So many! 
 

   
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SHOW and TELL and SHARE 
 

 Shelly finished the malted mystery quilt! 

   
Cheryl showed her finished towels! The left belonged to her mom! 

   
Cheryl put binding on this colorful quilt and doctored up the black ‘n white…it was in dire 

need of some help with the quilting…from Hospice. 



   
 

Baby Bryer enjoying his new Cowboy quilt 

                        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

   
Evelyn was busy! Got her granddaughter's quilt finished and bound!  Finished the cute 

cowboy quilt as you go! So fun! Made more towels!  
And Burden Bears for The Dolphin House!  So kind! 

   

   
 

   
Kim shared her amazing Christmas tree runner!! Hoping she teaches us! 



This adorable seahorse quilt is being gifted with a book and stuffed animal!   

   
 
 

     
Sally made an adorable Thanksgiving table runner with fabric from her stash!! 

And started on a Strippy pillow just this morning before our get together! 
 



   
 
 
 
 
 

Finished projects from the year – Deb headed a UFO ‘24 Challenge… 

   
Cheryl finished both, her triangle quilt and signature quilt this year! 



   
Deb shared her finished tops…now to quilt! 

 
Deb shared her finished top from a class at “Garden of Quilts” 

 
Paula will have more to share in January…cuz the year isn’t over yet! 



 

   
Paula made a quilt kit and asked for a volunteer to read through it and  

make it up!  We may have a new pattern writer on our hands! 
 



 
SOCKS…Socks…SOCKS! 

Our group is donating over 200 pairs! 
 

Have a very Merry Christmas!!  See you in 2025!! 
  

    

                                   

 

   


